Golf Commission
Regular Meeting
March 8, 2023

The Golf Commission held its regular monthly meeting on Wednesday, March 8, 2023,
at the Orchard Golf Course, in the clubhouse. Chairman Amato called the meeting to
order 5:30 p.m.

Roll Call

Members Present: Also Present:

G. Amato
W. Healey
J. O'Connell
D. Worroli
K. Hurley

Excused:
B. Nash

N. Veccharelli

Public Comment

None.

Consideration of minutes of February 8, 2023

Commissioners O'Connell and Worroll made and seconded a motion to approve the
minutes of the reqular meeting held on February 8, 2023, as presented. Motion carried

unanimously.

Chairman’s Report

Chairman Amato stated the course will officially open on March 18.

Committee Reports

a. Building and Grounds —

Commissioner Healey discussed plumbing issues in the maintenance shed. He stated
he spoke with a plumber and it should be corrected next week. . Commissioner Healey
stated the CO alarm continually goes off in the maintenance shed. He found the



supplier and has requested a PO to order a replacement. Commissioner Healy
discussed trees down along North Street and on the course.

b. Financial Report.

Commissioner Worroll reported the following account balances:

Repair and Maintenance, $1,566
Water, $5,050

Secretarial, $350.00

Postage, $50.00

Projects $7,883

Open Space $215,600

Golf Fund 18 $214,411

Commissioner Worroll stated all checks have been received Robert McNeil and have
been provided to Finance to deposit into the appropriate accounts. He stated the
balance should reflect the deposits next month.

Unfinished Business

None

Management Report

None

New Business

Report on Rounds — Commissioner Healey stated he spoke with Robert McNeil who is
away at a convention. He commented that Mr. McNeil reported 926 rounds played in
February.

Being no further business, Commissioners O’Connell and Healey made and seconded a
motion to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 5:42 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Toni Jo Weeks
Recording Secretary




